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NEWS BULLETIN 10TH February 2017 

istening xcellence ttitude espect egotiate njoy esponsible upport 

 

 

Attendance this week 
 
                      1K 97.50%      2A 97.18%        3F 95.99%           4F 98.00%                5G 97.67%           6B 99.00% 

                   1T 95.38%      2B 95.33%        3H 94.67%          4G 92.33%               5L 93.67%            6H 94.44% 
                   1Tr 91.72%      2F 89.33%        3N 94.14%          4K 97.33%        5W 98.67%           6T 97.50% 

 
Well done to 1K & 6B for best attendance this week. 

Overall attendance since September: 94.83% 

 

Our Value for February is Kindness. These pupils modelled the value this week: 

Aaron 1T, Dorsa 1K, Kajus 1Tr, Derin 2B, Kai 2A, Matyam 2F, Fenton 3H, Lukas 3N, Myah 3F, 

Kamara 4K, Rianna 4F, Onur 4G, Eris 5W, Gulay 5G, Mailque 5L, 

 Azel 6T, Georgia 6B, Safwa 6H 

 

 

Bottle Green House Appeal 

Please could you bring in any used 2 litre round clear plastic bottles as illustrated 

opposite. No other shape, size or colour will do or else we will end up with a 

wonky greenhouse.  

We don’t need lids so please dispose of them before you bring in the bottles. 

Also, ensure the bottles are washed out as any sugar will turn to mould. They 

can be left preferably at reception. 

We are aiming to get our bottle greenhouse finished shortly after half term 

break. It will be so good to see it in all its glory!!!                                

                                                  

Packed Lunches and Educational Visits 

Over the last years we have experienced many issues regarding packed lunches during 

educational visits: 

1. The huge waste in unwanted school packed lunches that were requested but not used 

2. Parents who forgot to arrange a packed lunch 

3. Staff spending time organising lunches or communicating with parents at the last minute, 

putting the visit at risk 

We will therefore follow the example of other schools and arrange all packed lunches ourselves. 

We will trial this with the forthcoming Year 2 visit to the Barbican in March and subsequent visits for 

KS1. 
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Dates for your diary 
Monday 13th – 17th February         Half term 

Monday 20th February                   School Nurse Drop in 

Wednesday 22nd February           e-Safety Meeting for Parents – 9am and 2:30pm 

Tuesday 7th March                         Sponsored 4 minute activities 

Thursday 9th March                        Year 5 Palmers Green Mosque 

Friday 10th March                           Year 2 Barbican trip packed lunches to be arranged by the school 

Friday 24th March                           Red Nose Day 

Monday 27th March                       Key stage 2 Barbican trip TBC 

Tuesday 28th March                       Individual photos 

                                                         Sibling photos - After school 

Thursday 30th March                      Dance Festival 

Tuesday 18th April 2017                  Inset Day School Closed 

Monday 3rd – Monday 18th April   Easter Break 

Monday 1st May                             May Bank Holiday 

Monday 29th May – 2nd June        Half Term 

Monday 5th June                            Inset Day School Closed 

Monday 12th June                          Year 6 Residential school journey 

Friday 21st July                                 School finishes for Summer 

 

Late collections and the procedure for 

un-collected children 

 

Children feel anxious when not collected 

at the correct time. We wish to minimise 

this by ensuring that all children are 

collected at the appropriate time. 

 

Parents who persistently collect their 

children late from school will now receive 

a letter explaining the impact this has on 

children and the school. We follow the 

local authority policy that also states that 

we will contact Children’s Social Services 

and Safer Schools Police Officers, if 

children are persistently collected late. 

After this notice a charge will apply for 

each child at the cost of £5 for every five 

minutes late to be paid via Parent Pay 

within 7 days of the date of the letter. 

 

Make sure you know what time your child 

finishes at the end of the day as this varies 

between key stages. 

 

Thank you for your co-operation 

 



Page | 3 

 

 

   

In this week’s assembly, the children heard the story ‘Have you filled a bucket today?’ by Carol 

McCloud.  The story encourages positive behaviour by using the concept of an invisible bucket.  The 

children were shown how easy it is to spread kindness by ‘filling buckets’ with kind deeds.  However, 

any negative behaviour is called ‘bucket dipping’ and takes away other people’s happiness.  We can 

fill or dip into our own buckets too… Some of the pupils in 4F shared their thoughts about ‘Kindness’ 

and how to be a ‘bucket filler’. 

Kindness by Kene (4F) 

You can show kindness by being respectful.  Also by being helpful, and making people feel 

welcome…and by having manners. 

Kindness by Chloe (4F) 

Kindness means being nice to others not only your friends but enemies too. 

Not only through your actions but your words. Three examples of kindness: 

1. If someone is hurt, ask what is wrong and take him or her to medical. 

2. Play with others. 

3. Talk to others. 

 

 

Kindness by Mei-Lien (4F) 
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Kindness by Mei-Lien (4F) 

Kindness means friendship. Helping others when in need. Showing respect to each other. Being 

nice to one another. Being the best you can be. It means listening to each other. It means being 

nice all the time and not just when you want something. 

Kindness by Remi (4F) 

Kindness means helping others and caring. You can stand up for someone that is being bullied 

and play with that person that has no one to play with 

 

 

Homework this Half Term Break 

Parents, you asked for us to continue the free subscriptions of Mathletics and Reading Eggs. This 

would cost you nearly £100 if you paid for this yourselves. 

Please ensure your child has regular access to these resources, especially during the holidays.  

http://readingeggs.co.uk/
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What’s going in the Reception garden? 

A mysterious nest has appeared in the 

Reception playground, containing what 

seem to be stony eggs. Puffs of smoke 

have been seen in the sky and a large 

shadowy figure flying through the clouds. 

Our 4 and 5 year olds have been using this 

opportunity to think creatively and use 

their imagination to write and play. 

e-Safety Week 20 – 24 February  

The week after half term will be e-safety week, linked to our value of 'Kindness'.   
All parents/carers are invited to attend an information session on Wednesday 22nd February at 
either 9am or 2.30pm.   
We will be offering advice on how to keep your children safer when using the Internet. 
 
 
 


